NAVAL AVIATION PRE-FLIGHT SCHOOL Iowa City, Iowa

May 12, 1942

Dear Phog:

I have your letter of May 9th and we would be very much interested in a game or even a series of games of basketball with your team. While it is not absolutely certain as yet, it looks very much as if Rollie Williams, of Iowa, will be commissioned and will act as our head basketball coach.

So far, we have not scheduled any particular games but I am going to the conference meeting today with the view of lining up some conference games, in at least a tenative way. I will be at the Sherman Hotel.

I wish you would let me know what dates you could play on and I feel certain we can settle this matter within a very short while.

With best wishes, I am

Cordially yours,

Major B. W. Bierman, Director of Athletics,

Naval Aviation Pre-Flight School.

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.